de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

LATE DIST

From: Ken Hough <kennethahough@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, May 15, 2023 11:16 AM

To: sbcob

Subject: Public Comment on Departmental Item #7

Attachments: 2023.05.15 Letter to BOS.docx

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Attached please find SBCAN's comment letter on jail renovation.

Ken Hough Executive Director SB*CAN* (805) 563-0463



May 15, 2023

RE: May 16 Board of Supervisors Agenda, Departmental Item 7

Dear Chair Williams and Supervisors,

Santa Barbara County Action Network (SBCAN) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the topic of jail renovations.

SBCAN, for all its 21 years, has advocated for the protection of the County's agricultural resources, for affordable and workforce housing, social and economic justice, and generally for sustainable communities.

After hosting two roundtable meetings on this topic, including representatives of CLUE, the League of Women Voters, and people retired from Santa Barbara's criminal justice system, and having read the County Executive Officer's Board Letter, SBCAN supports the CEO's recommendation. We urge your Board to adopt Option 1.

The public comment letter from Clergy and Laity United for Economic Justice, Santa Barbara makes compelling arguments in favor of Option 1.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ken Hough,

Executive Director

Board of Directors

Dick Flacks

Co-President South

Rebecca August

Co-President North

Gale McNeeley, Secretary

Jonathan Abboud, Treasurer

Janet Blevins

Carla Frisk

Lawanda Lyons-Pruitt

Jaime Tinoco

Alhan Diaz-Correa

Stanley Tzankov

Executive Director

Ken Hough

Associate Director

Jeanne Sparks

Advocacy & Events Director

Nadia Lee Abushanab

SB*CAN*

P.O. Box 6174

Santa Maria, CA 93456

805.563.0463

ken@sbcan.org

www.sbcan.org

Facebook.com/SBCANorg